City Hall
601 4th Avenue E.
Olympia, WA 98501
360-753-8244

City Council

Approval of a Resolution Authorizing an
Agreement with the Washington State
Department of Transportation for Fabrication
and Installation of Creative District Highway
Signage

Agenda Date: 5/24/2022
Agenda Item Number: 4.D
File Number:22-0518

Type: resolution Version: 1 Status: Passed

Title
Approval of a Resolution Authorizing an Agreement with the Washington State Department of
Transportation for Fabrication and Installation of Creative District Highway Signage

Recommended Action
Committee Recommendation:
Not referred to a committee.

City Manager Recommendation:

Move to approve the Resolution authorizing an agreement with the Washington State Department of
Transportation for fabrication and installation of Creative District highway signage and authorize the
City Manager to sign the agreement.

Report

Issue:

Whether to authorize the City Manager to enter into an agreement with the Washington State
Department of Transportation for the fabrication and installation of Creative District highway signage
at the North and Southbound Olympia exits off I-5, by approval of a resolution permitting him to do
SO.

Staff Contact:
Stephanie Johnson, Arts Program Manager, Parks, Arts and Recreation, 360.709.2678

Presenter(s):
None - Consent Calendar ltem

Background and Analysis:

Inin 2019, the City of Olympia Creative District status was approved by the Washington States Arts
Commission. As part of have a state certified Creative District, there is a requirement for highway
signage indicating Creative District designation.
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Fabrication and installation of the Creative District signs will be conducted by the Washington State
Department of Transportation (WSDOT) at the North and Southbound Olympia exits off of Interstate
5. The signage will also replace the Heritage District information, which was lost when the State
Visitor Information signs were removed last year following the closure of the information kiosk at the
east edge of the Capitol Campus.

The Interagency Agreement with WSDOT indicates in order to receive that agency’s assistance in
manufacturing and installing Creative District signs, the City must execute an Interagency Agreement
and must reimburse 25 percent of the actual direct and related indirect costs incurred for the
fabrication and installation of the Creative District signs.

Neighborhood/Community Interests (if known):
The Creative District designation has wide community interest, in particular to the Downtown, where
the district is located.

Options:

1. Approve resolution authorizing the City Manager to enter into an Interagency Agreement with
the Washington State Department of Transportation to fabricate and install highway signage
indicating both Olympia’s Creative and Heritage Districts.

2. Do not approve Resolution. This decision will impede the visibility of Olympia as an arts and
heritage destination to visitors travelling the -5 corridor.

3. Make an alternate decision.

Financial Impact:
$6,643.83 from Arts, Cultures and Heritage (ArCH) Funding

Attachments:
Resolution
Agreement
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